
Keadby with Althorpe Parish Council

September 2021 Clerk’s Report 
	1.0

	Tree in Althorpe Graveyard
The tree in Althorpe graveyard has been cut back and made safe


	2.0

	Highways

Richard Hall of Highways has confirmed that he will attend the October Meeting



	3.0
	Posts and Markings opposite School
Posts have been installed, outside the Althorpe & Keadby Primary School, to prevent parking on the pavement



	4.0

	Community Speed Watch

Cllrs Smith Sharp and Wills will meet with the Humberside Police Community Speed Watch Coordinator on 14th September at 1pm


	5.0

5.1 
5.2
	Footpath from Dolphin to Keadby Bridge
Ward Cllr Julie Reed has arranged with NLC Highways for the vegetation, growing from private land through the fence, next to the Keadby railway bridge, to be flailed back.
The Clerk has requested that NLC Highways scrape back the grass which has overgrown the footpath between Keadby Bridge and the Moathouse.

	6.0
	External Audit Report
The Clerk has received the external audit report and there are no matters of concern. The Clerk has copied the report to Councillors. The Clerk will prepare a ‘Notice of conclusion of audit” which will be placed on the website and notice boards prior to the deadline of 30th September.


	7.0
	Outdoor Gym Equipment
The Clerk has received quotations from Proludic and Kopman. The application will be submitted in time to meet the October deadline for submission.


	8.0

8.1
8.2
	Damaged Playground Equipment: Keadby
The suspended handle of the board rider, on the Millennium Green playground, has been ordered.
The Handyman has reported that someone has cut the centre out of the half truck tyre swing. The Clerk has reported the criminal damage on 101 and has a crime number. The Clerk has reported the matter to the insurance company and has completed a claim. The insurance company have confirmed that the claim will be settled asap. The Clerk will purchase a replacement tyre, which the Handyman will attach to the existing chains.

	9.0
	Lous Tyres
NLC Highways have confirmed that the area where the Lous Tyres van is parking, belongs to ONGO. The Clerk has, therefore, sent a letter to ONGO.



10th September 2021
